

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA Office of the Attorney General

Robert F. McDonnell Attorney General 900 East Main Street Richmond, Virginia 23219 804 - 786-2071 FAX 804-786-1991 Virginia Relay Services 800-828-1120

April 27, 2007

Elizabeth A. Carter, Ph.D. Executive Director Virginia Board of Health Professions 6603 West Broad Street Richmond, VA 23230-1717

RE: Proposed Fast-track Regulations 18 VAC 75-20-10 et seq. Regulations Governing Practitioner Self-Referral

Dear Dr. Carter:

I have reviewed the Proposed Fast-track Regulations, as cited above, in accordance with the Administrative Process Act. The amended regulation to set out criteria for delegation of applications for advisory opinions or exceptions to the provisions of the Self-Referral Act is constitutional and in conformity with statutory provisions.

Sincerely,

Amy Marschean

Senior Assistant Attorney General

amy of. Marochean

c: Elaine J. Yeatts, Agency Regulatory Coordinator Department of Health Professions